
SBE
Chapter 59

Meeting Notice

Thursday, November 8, Denny's Restaurant
9001 W 63rd St, Merriam, KS, (913) 831-3285
Lunch at 11:30 am,  Program at 12:00 noon.

Today's transmitter facilities are more complex than ever before. To show compliance with a
station's license, basic transmitter operating transmitters are monitored, but most stations don't
stop there. Building security, physical plant parameters, RPU and ENG equipment control and
status are just some of the additional systems that require ctrol and monitoring.

The transmitter remote control is heavily relied on to provide the sophisticated control and monitoring required. The
November meeting program will feature Peter Burk of Burk Technology, who will discuss the basics of transmitter
remote control systems and provide some insight to the equipment offered by Burk, which includes the product line
the company recently acquired from Gentner.                                                                                                                �
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Last Month's Meeting
We met at Don Chilito's restaurant. The business dis-
cussed included a rundown of the upcoming meeting pre-
sentations being planned. Also, Chapter 59 Certification
Committee Chairman Joe Snelson is looking for some-
one to take on the local certification committee chairman's
duties. Joe is happy to continue helping whomever takes
on the new role. Contact Joe through the contact infor-
mation on the last page if you are interested in serving as
certification committee chairman.

The program was provided by Richland Towers, the com-
pany building the new tower for KPXE-TV50. The com-
munity tower project will be able to house KPXE’s NTSC
and DTV signals, as well as provide space for FM signals
and a master combiner for two-way use. The project will
be located at the existing Paxson tower site and will in-
clude a 1,158-foot candelabra tower.

Thanks to Richland for providing lunch for everyone
attending.Richland also awarded door prizes. Bud Wyatt
won a Richland gift basket with a shirt, mug and other
items, and Dan Holy won a Palm VII.

SBE Creates Engineers' Trust Fund
The SBE has established a trust fund to assist the af-
fected families of the broadcast engineers lost in the col-
lapse of the World Trade Center tower. Private and cor-
porate donations are being solicited and can be made
through the SBE charitable arm, the Ennes Trust. Checks
can be made payable to the Ennes Educational Founda-
tion Trust Fund and mailed to The Society of Broadcast
Engineers Inc., 9247 North Meridian Street, Suite 305
Indianapolis, IN 46260, Attention: Broadcast Engineer
Relief Fund.

There were six broadcast engineers working on the 109th

and 110th floors when the building collapsed. Those lost
are Rod Coppola of WNET-TV, Donald Di Franco of
WABC-TV, Steven Jacobson of WPIX-TV, Bob Pattison
of WCBS-TV, Isaias Rivera of WCBS-TV, and William
Steckman of WNBC-TV.

SBE National Meeting and Central NY Regional
Convention This Month
The SBE National Meeting and the Central New York SBE
Regional Convention have moved their jointly held events
to November 27-28. They will be held at the Turning Stone
Casino Resort in Verona, NY. The schedule of activities
will largely be as they were originally planned. National
Meeting events will begin Tuesday afternoon with an EFD
Committee meeting set for 1:30pm. The national Board
of Directors meeting will be held at 6:00pm. On Wednes-
day, the day starts out with a free breakfast for attendees
hosted by Chapter 22. The annual Fellows Breakfast,
sponsored by Scala, Division of Kathrein Inc., will be held
at 7:30. Exhibits will open at 9:00am and run through
5:00pm. Technical papers will be presented from 8:30am
to 3:00pm. The SBE Annual Membership Meeting will be
held from 4:00pm to 5:00pm. At 5:00pm, a festive recep-
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Audio Test & Measurement Systems

Kansas & Oklahoma representative:

Ron Fisher & Associates, Inc.
9802 East 37th Place, Tulsa, OK 74146
Tel: (918) 665-8899  Fax: (801) 849-3442

PO Box 2209
Beaverton, OR 97075-2209
US Toll Free: 1-800-231-7350
(503) 627-0832  Fax: (503) 641-8906
Web site: www.audioprecision.com

JIM SHAW

SALES ENGINEER

12012 W. 100 TERRACE

LENEXA, KANSAS 66215

PHONE 913-492-2877 • FAX 913-492-2877

www.burstvideo.com
jimlshaw@worldnet.att.net

Publisher of more than 100 magazines including
Broadcast Engineering, BE Radio, Video Systems,

World Broadcast Engineering, Mix, On Stage,
Sound & Video Contractor  and Electronic Musician.

9800 Metcalf • Overland Park, KS 66212
(913) 341-1300

OF MISSOURI

Christopher L. Kreger

22406 NE 159th Street
Kearney, MO 64060

Phone (816) 628-5959
Fax (816) 628-4508

(800) 467-RFRF
e-mail: rfmo@sky.net
Internet: rfspec.com

®
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EAS Required Monthly Test
November 27

The EAS RMT is sent on the
last Tuesday of the month.

tion, sponsored by Chapter 22 and TRON-Tek, will take
place, followed by the SBE National Awards Dinner at
7:00pm, sponsored by Leitch, Inc. All events are free,
except the Awards Dinner, which requires a $10 ticket.
To order your ticket’s, contact the SBE National Office at
(317) 846-9000. To register for the Regional Convention,
go to the Chapter 22 website at www.sbe22.org.

Ennes Workshop For Nashville Resceduled
The Ennes Workshop, scheduled for October 12 in Nash-
ville, was postponed due to travel problems for some of
the speakers. The Workshop has been rescheduled for
Monday, January 7 and will be held in conjunction with
the Tennessee Association of Broadcasters convention.
The location will be the Maxwell House Hotel in Nashville.
Sessions will be held on DTV Transmission Facilities,
Video Transport Considerations Outside the Digital Stu-
dio, An Overview of ATSC Activities, Implementation Rec-
ommendations for Data Broadcast, Real-time Broadcast
Control and A Super Efficient Five-Segment Multi-stage
Depressed Collector IOT. A special radio session on IBOC
has been added to the original program lineup. To regis-
ter, call the SBE National Office at (317) 846-9000. Cost
for SBE members to attend is $69 and non-members are
$85. Fee includes speaker workbooks, breaks and lunch.

ATSC Reschedules Seminar
The ATSC DTV Standards Seminar scheduled for Octo-
ber in St. Louis, MO has
been rescheduled for
February 20-21, 2002.
The location remains
the same. To register,
go to www.atsc.org. Co-
sponsored by SBE.

FCC Grants Temporary Public File Waiver
The National Association of Broadcasters requested a
temporary waiver of public inspection file requirements
because of the events involving the spread of Anthrax.
The FCC issued a memorandum opinion and order stat-
ing that stations are not required to file letters and com-
ments received from the public for a 60-day period, com-
mencing October 25 and ending December 24.

RTNDA Seeks To Lift Ban on News Helicopters
The Radio-Television News Directors Association has
appealed to White House officials to lift the ban on news
and traffic helicopters still in place in 30 cities even though
similar types of aircraft are now allowed to fly in 27 of
those cities.



page 3The

http://www.broadcast.net/~sbe59

Belden Wire & Cable Company
Electronics Division
PBM #245
5225 West 95th Street
Overland Park, Kansas 66207

Telephone: 913 649 1396
Facsimilie: 913 649 7582
Heather_Stevens@notes.belden.com

Heather Stevens cablewise@aol.com
Sales Representative www.belden.com

Harris Broadcast
Harris Pacific

Stephen "Steve" Dinkel
Territory Manager - Radio Systems

601 SE Sumpter Dr. Tel: 816-246-8025
Lee's Summit, MO 64063 Fax: 816-246-7523

e-mail: sdinke01@harris.com
Studio Sales: 1-800-622-0022 www.broadcast.harris.com

Panasonic Broadcast & Television Systems CompanyPanasonic Broadcast & Television Systems CompanyPanasonic Broadcast & Television Systems CompanyPanasonic Broadcast & Television Systems CompanyPanasonic Broadcast & Television Systems Company
A Division of Matsushita Electric Corporation of America

Larry CohaLarry CohaLarry CohaLarry CohaLarry Coha
Direct Sales Manager

1707 N. Randall Road • E-Zip: 1C-1
Elgin, IL 60123-7847
630.941.8112
630.941.8113 Fax
cohal@panasonic.com
www.panasonic.com/broadcast

Christopher B. Noland Tektronix,  Inc.
Account Manager Video Business Unit
U.S. TV/Comm Sales 6333 N. State Highway 161, Suite 300

Irving, Texas 75038

972  871-5064 800  543-3507 pager
972  871-0650 fax christopher.b.noland@tektronix.com
800  852-4043 x5064 vm www.tektronix.com

Elgin Office: 847.468.5204
Elgin Fax: 847.468.5203

Barbara Cochran, RTNDA president, sent letters to Tom
Ridge, director of the Office of Homeland Security, and
others. According to Cochran, lifting the ban would bring
another level of security to the people living in the 30 larg-
est cities, because they would have access to timely, ac-
curate information about incidents in their communities.

Cochran also wrote letters to National Security Advisor
Condoleeza Rice, White House Chief of Staff Andrew
Card, and Counselor to the President Karen Hughes.
Cochran’s letter to Ridge is on the RTNDA website at
www.rtnda.org.

Arbitron Releases Fall 2001 Population Estimates
Arbitron released its annual update of population estimates
for the 285 radio markets across the United States, cover-
ing  total, black and Hispanic populations for persons age
12 and older and will be used for the Fall 2001 survey.

With the new data, Kansas City has moved in market rank
from number 30 to number 29, with a total 12+ population
growing from 1,445,000 to 1,470,100, and a black 12+
population growing from 184,200 to 188,800.

FCC’s Mass Media Bureau Going Out
from BE Radio  magazine
As part of Chairman Powell’s ongoing efforts to reform
the FCC, the Mass Media Bureau, which currently handles
all radio and television matters, will be merged into the
Cable Services Bureau, which currently handles all cable
matters, to form a new “Media Bureau.” The Media Bu-
reau will handle AM, FM, LPFM, TV, LPTV, cable policy,
EEO, political programming, and DBS (Direct Broadcast
Satellite) post-licensing policy. DBS licensing will remain
with the International Bureau. MMDS will be moved to the
Wireless Telecommunications Bureau.

Within the Media Bureau there will be a separate Office of
Broadcast License Policy, responsible for licensing func-
tions. Under the Office of Broadcast License Policy will be
an Audio Division (radio) and Video Division (TV and cable).
The Media Bureau will also have a Policy Division, Engi-
neering Division, and Industry Analysis Division. It will be
at least several months before the merger is implemented.

The newly appointed chief of the Cable Services Bureau,
Kenneth Ferree, will be chief of the new Media Bureau.
The current chief of the Mass Media Bureau, Roy Stewart,
is expected to play a key role in the new bureau. Roy Stewart
has emphasized that radio and television issues will re-
ceive the same priority in the Media Bureau that they cur-
rently receive in the existing Mass Media Bureau.          �
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Upcoming Meetings

The regular meetings of SBE
Chapter 59 are the second
Thursday of every month.

November 8
December 13

January 10

SBE Chapter 59
c/o BE Radio Magazine  (Scherer)
9800 Metcalf
Overland Park, KS 66212

Chapter 59 E-Mail: sbe59@broadcast.net
Chapter 59 List Server: sbe-kc@broadcast.net

SBE59 Officers
Chairman

Chriss Scherer, CSRE
BE Radio magazine

(913) 967-7201
(913) 967-1905 fax

chriss@broadcast.net

Secretary/Treasurer
Ben Weiss, CPBE

KMXV-FM/KSRC-FM
(816) 931-5506 x546
(816) 531-2550 fax

benw@cbsradiokc.com

Past Chairman
Bob Hardie, CSRTE

KSMO-TV62
(913) 621-6262

(913) 621-4703 fax
bhardie@ksmo.sbgnet.com

Vice-Chairman
Kirk Chestnut, CSRE
Entercom Kansas City

(913) 677-6422
kchestnut@entercom.com

SBE59 Committees
Programs

Darrell Nickolaus
Nickolaus Engineering

(816) 765-3717
(816) 303-1553 fax

nickolaus@compuserve.com

EAS K.C. Operational Area
Bob Schneider

KSMO-TV62
(913) 621-6262

(913) 621-4703 fax
bschneid@ksmo.sbgnet.com

Certification
Joe Snelson, CPBE

KCTV-TV5
(913) 677-7250

jsnelson@kctv.com

Frequency Coordination
Bob Schneider

KSMO-TV62
(913) 621-6262

(913) 621-4703 fax
bschneid@ksmo.sbgnet.com


